
CR/NC Subcommittee of CAEAS – Meeting: April 5, 2021 
 
Present: Yvette Rosario, Cristian Valdovinos, Anne Rice, Jada Quinland, John DeLooper, Jaye 
Jones, Victor Brown, Pamela Hinden, Sandra Campeanu 
Guests: Jessica Mills, Nadine Zerphey, Gugeeta Cheetram, Sumana Ali, Babalola Blessing 
 
The CR/NC Subcommittee of CAEAS met on April 5 and a quorum was present.  After reviewing 
the data received from financial aid, the Registrar’s office, Pre-Grad advisors, the Pre-Health 
advisor, Hunter College, Institutional Research and the student survey, the subcommittee was 
divided about whether the CR/NC option should be brought back for Spring 2021.  The 
subcommittee does, however, recommend to CAEAS that, if such a policy is brought back for 
Spring 2021, the following conditions should apply: 

• Advising is highly encouraged but students must be warned that they may not get all of 
their questions answered in time. 

• All A and B grades must be excluded from the policy, so that only C’s, D’s and F’s can be 
converted. 

• Each department should decide which of their courses should be excluded from the 
policy. 

• Students should have up to 10 calendar days after the date that final grades are due, to 
decide to opt-in to CR/NC. 

• Students must be aware that we cannot guarantee the impact of utilizing the CR/NC 
option on financial aid (federal or state) or on the transferability of courses within or 
outside of CUNY. 

The subcommittee would also like to keep working on refining and improving the existing 
pass/fail policy that exists at Lehman, for future use. 
CAEAS will hear these recommendations and deliberate on the CR/NC policy at their next 
meeting. 


